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Glenn French 

Dilip Jain  

Deirdre O’Connor  

The Board of Health met on Tuesday, January 13, 2015, in the Selectmen’s Meeting 

Room of the Northborough Town Offices. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM 

by Chairman Glenn French.  

Chairman Glenn French made a motion to approve the December 9, 2014 meeting 
minutes as read, Deirdre O’Connor seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.   

The Board discussed the compost site on Green Street that is registered to the 
Davidians; specifically the crow issue and concern over the possibility of vermin now 
in the neighborhood. Ms. O’Connor has requested to see official site visit reports from 
the State agencies that are also involved with this matter. 

6:15 PM – Zem Han Restaurant Update 
 
Ms. Galina Krasnov of Zem Han Restaurant did not appear before the Board tonight as 
requested to discuss the current status of Zem Han Restaurant located at 4 West Main 
Street. The Board reviewed e-mail correspondence from Ms. Terry that was sent to 
Board members on Friday, January 2, 2015, regarding the emergency closure of the 
restaurant. Ms. Jean informed the Board that on Monday, January 5, 2015, Ms.  
Krasnov was in Town Hall to notify the Board of Selectmen that she has decided to 
officially close the restaurant effective immediately and returned her common  
victualler license along with her liquor license. On Thursday, January 8, 2015, Ms. 
Krasnov officially withdrew the 2015 renewal for the food service permit and payment 
in the amount of $250.00.  
 
6:30  Review of Tobacco Rules & Regulations  
Ms. Jean and the Board discussed altering the legal age to purchase tobacco products 
in the Town of Northborough. The Board of Health members will discuss this matter 
again at the next regularly scheduled BOH meeting in February.  
 
The next Board of Health meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, February 10, 2015 at 
6PM. Dr. Jain informed the Board that he will be on vacation and unable to attend the 
meeting.  

Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM 

Respectfully submitted,  
Sarah Jean 


